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Minutes   06/05/11
PRESENT: Dr Singh Sahni (Chairman), Dr T. Horsburgh (Secretary), Dr Blackman, Dr Bardwaj, Dr Dawes, Dr Kanhaiya, Dr Prashara, Dr Shather, Dr Suleman and Mrs K Sharpe (PCT). 
1. APOLOGIES

Apologies have been received from Dr Plant, Dr Nancarrow, Dr Mittal, Dr Sinha and Dr Saroufeem for the meeting 06/05/11.
2. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES The minutes of the previous meeting held on
01/04/11 were confirmed and signed as correct.
PRESENTATION -   Margot James MP  - Stourbridge
The role of the LMC was explained to Ms James, who then described her professional background and interest in health care. Ms James acknowledged that the Health and Social Care Bill has raised a wide range of views and concerns including the concept of “any willing provider” and the speed of change, this has resulted in the current ‘pause’. The expansion of the remit of Monitor and CQC including the financial aspect were debated. Although the LMC recognised that the dismantling of the SHA had had little effect on Primary Care and would be a financial saving, certain aspects of managing without regional structure would be challenging. The LMC put forward the view that the training of doctors is a weak part of the Bill.
Ms James felt that there is scope for further integrating care locally and improving services. Public Health is joining with Social Services to provide joined up care. Opportunities will arise for the voluntary sectors and medical charities to benefit care provided to certain patient groups. The LMC expressed the concern that Public Health could become marginalised and that funding for certain services, such as Children’s services, is reduced.
Bi-annual meetings between the LMC, DGOH and local MPs were felt to be of benefit to all and will be arranged for the future.

3. MATTERS ARISING
3.1 Photographs of Practice Premises – Barry Jones to produce guidelines which will be reviewed. 

Proposed dates for Infection Control GP training are 09/06/11, 20/07/11, 25/10/11, 24/11/11, 11/01/12, and 21/02/12. Sessions run from 13.00 to 15.00. Venues are to be confirmed, but if staff are interested a place can be booked on 01384 321854.
3.2 Hospital Prescribing Standards - Dr Paul Harrison, Medical Director DGOH to reiterate to medical staff to ensure their compliance to local protocols and guidelines. Hospital discharge letters and Out - patient letters need to be received in Primary Care within seven days or a brief summary with prescription request needs to be given to the patient.
Action: Dr Horsburgh to raise the issue of delayed correspondence with the Commissioners.
3.3 RCGP Revalidation e - portfolio – Although the NHS Appraisal Toolkit website has not been supported by the DH since October 2010, the PCT continued to recommend that the Toolkit is the most appropriate way to take appraisal forward. However, this would mean that appraisees would need to fund this at a cost of £50 + VAT if they chose to continue to use it. The PCT has now registered interest with the RCGP Revalidation e-portfolio site which is free to all RCGP members and will be free to non-members until April 2012.  
3.4  Practice Nurse Training – The issue of mentoring of Practice Nurses as part of their cervical cytology training was resolved.
4. CHAIRMAN’S COMMUNICATIONS
4.1 Orthopaedic Triage – Changes have been made to the pathways of Orthopaedic care in Dudley with the aim of improving waiting times and access whilst continuing with services closer to home. See LMC website for details.
4.2 Sessional GPs – Strategies to encourage Sessional GPs to become more involved with the LMC were discussed. Doctors on the performers list could be contacted and new additions sent a welcome letter. Dr Horsburgh is collating a data base of contact details of practitioners and will raise the issue with the IT department to ensure that information can be cascaded down.
5. CONSORTIUM EXECUTIVE BOARD
5.1 GP Brief – Training opportunities include CVD refresher course and insulin initiation. Contractual information includes the new QOF indicators for 2012 and the alcohol LES.
5.2 Payments – PEC/PCC payment in progress.
Action: Dr Horsburgh to discuss funding of the LMC representative on the Consortium Executive Committee with Dr Hegarty.
5.3 GPC Guidelines – Shadow and Pathfinder consortia: Developing and electing a transitional leadership and Leadership in Clinically-led Commissioning Consortia on LMC website.
6. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE BMA & RCGP
6.1 Negotiating News for 2nd, 10th 17th and 29th April received, topics highlighted include, Quality and Outcomes Framework guidance, clinical waste self- audit tool and extended hours DES.
The QOF overhaul will see GPs offered points to conduct an internal review of their prescribing to assess whether it is clinically appropriate and cost effective. Agreement needs to be reached with the PCO for three areas for improvement and a draft plan for each area should be produced by 30/06/2011. QP2 states that the practice participates in an external peer review of prescribing with a group of practices and agrees plans for three prescribing areas for improvement firstly with the group and then the PCO no later than 30/09/2011. QP3 advises that the percentage of prescriptions complying with the agreed plan for the first improvement area as a percentage of all prescriptions in that improvement area during the period 01/01/2012 to 31/03/2012.
Action: Dr Horsburgh to attend PCT meeting re QP issues.
6.2 GPC News - Items discussed include seasonal flu vaccination programme, QMAS update and revalidation.

6.3 Clinical Waste Audit – Disposal facilities are required to obtain detailed information on the composition of waste before they accept it, this information forms part of the pre-acceptance checks which are a condition of their operating permits. See LMC website for details.
6.4 Hutton Review – The BMA has written to the government to make it clear that further sharp increases in the amount doctors have to pay for their pensions are unnecessary and may result in many retiring early.
7. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE GPC WEST MIDLANDS / BCLMC Group         7.1 GPCWM meeting – AGM has been cancelled.
       8. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE PCT, HOSPITAL TRUSTS & DH
8.1 Pharmacy applications- Wolverhampton City Primary Care Trust has received an application for a minor relocation from Lloydspharmacy 323 Penn Road, Wolverhampton to a separate purpose built pharmacy unit on the same site as Penn Manor Medical centre, Manor Road, Wolverhampton.

An application has been received by Dudley PCT from Asda Stores Ltd requesting full consent to open a pharmacy within the Asda stores Ltd, Merry Hill Centre, Brierley Hill DY5 1QL.
An application has been received by Dudley PCT from Asda Stores Ltd requesting full consent to open a pharmacy trading for 100 hours a week within the Asda stores Ltd, Pearson Street, Brierley Hill DY5 3BJ.

8.2 GP and Practice Team Bulletin – This months issue includes Health Lives, Healthy people: A Tobacco Control Plan for England and changes to illness and disability benefits. See LMC website.
8.3 PEC – Practices which have been poorly performing will not be paid the LES payment for influenza vaccination this year. The PCT is supporting practices which have consistently been below the target to help achieve the target for the 2011/12 immunisation programme.

Clarification is required regarding the accreditation required in order to be competent to insert or remove the contraceptive implant. If accreditation is in the form of a Diploma many GPs who deliver the LES will not have this.

Action: Public Health Consultant Lead for Sexual health to be invited to next LMC meeting.
8.4 Research – Dudley Consortium is exploring the possibility of setting up a Dudley Wide Research & Innovation Club. Anyone interested should contact Dr Horsburgh for details.
8.5 Community development – Paula Clarke will be attending LMC meeting in July to discuss management of community services and future developments.
9. MISCELLANEOUS
9.1 Walsall Newsletter received. 

9.2 South Staffordshire LMC News received, issues raised include QOF guidance.
      10. AOB
      10.1 Dr Sharma MBE who will not be attending any further Dudley LMC meetings due to retirement and he was thanked for his input over the years.
NEXT MEETING: Friday 3 June 2011, 12:45pm at Atlantic House, Dudley Rd, Lye, DY9 8EL. Lunch will be provided.
www.dudleylmc.org
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